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30 January 2024

Dear Parents/Guardians,
WEIGHTED ASSESSMENT (WA) 1: SECONDARY 1 TO SECONDARY 5

1. This is to inform you that our structured Weighted Assessment 1 will be conducted
between 19 February to 23 February 2024. A copy of the WAH1 detailed schedule
is attached for your reference.

2. In order to move away from an over-emphasis on academic grading, some subjects
will be conducting the WA1 during curriculum time. This will also serve to spread out
the period of the WA for our students and encourage a habit of regular revision and
continual self-directed learning. The subject teachers will be advising students on the
exact dates for the WA1 for these subjects.

3. The WA1 will count towards the subject grade at the end of the year. The weightage
for WA1 can be found in the E-Student Handbook 2024 under School Assessments

(Pg 34) on the school website.

4. This Weighted Assessment will count towards the subject grade at the end of the
year.

5. During this period, the morning assembly and normal timetabled lessons will resume
after the tests. r

6. A student who misses any paper must have a valid reason (such as a medical
certificate). The relevant documents must be submitted to the character coaches when
the student returns to school.

a. If he/she is absent without a valid reason, ‘AB’ status will be awarded.
This is equivalent to a ‘zero’ mark awarded for the paper.
b. If he/she is late, no additional time will be given to complete the test.

7. The health and safety of all staff and students continue to be of upmost importance.
Should your child be feeling unwell, do advise him/her to seek medical attention and
refrain from coming to school until he/she is better.
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8. We seek you cooperation in ensuring that your child/ward is well-prepared for the
upcoming Weighted Assessment. If you have any enquiries, please contact
Mdm Nooraini or Mdm Rohani at 6344 5025. A copy of this letter and the schedule will
also be available on our school website.

Yours sincerely,

<

Mr Ng Tiong Nam
Principal
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